Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) 
Environmental Information Regulations (EIR) – Compulsory Purchase Orders (CPO)
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
Could you please inform me of the addresses of properties taken over by the Local Authority under Compulsory Purchase Orders since 2003.

Answer:

Please see attached a list of properties taken over by Leicester City Council under CPO powers since 2003 with the relevant dates of confirmation/acquisition.  These include a combination of housing, planning and highways orders.

You will note that in respect of some of the planning and highways orders, we have provided the title of the order with reference to various plots of land comprised in the schedule to the order as there are a significant number of plots, along with reference to various dates of acquisition following confirmation, as these plots were not necessarily all acquired at the same time. The information in respect of the plots comprised in the regeneration, planning and highways orders is not readily available on our case management system. 
To gather this further information would take considerably more than 18 hours prescribed by the Act.  Section 12 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 allows a public authority to refuse a request for information where the cost of dealing with it would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450 (equivalent to 2.5 days of work).

In estimating the cost of complying with a request for information, an authority can only take into account any reasonable costs incurred in:

(a) determining whether it holds the information,
(b) locating the information, or a document which may contain the information,
(c) retrieving the information, or a document which may contain the information, and
(d) extracting the information from a document containing it.

The Council has duly determined whether held, located, retrieved, extracted and prepared relevant information to answer your request within the limit specified above.

This is therefore a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of Section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request will exceed the appropriate limit.

The Council is required to publish notices of CPO’s made and confirmed in the local newspaper and for certain highway orders in the London Gazette. These notices would include details of properties contained within the Order. 

You may wish to approach Leicester Mercury to obtain details of properties contained in CPO’s from a search of their database.

Also confirmed CPO’s are registered with the Local Land Registry Office.  To carry out a search of their register, on payment of the relevant fee, write to:

HM Land Registry, Westbridge Close, Leicester LE3 5DR. 
This is therefore a refusal notice under Section 21 of FOIA and Regulation 6 of EIR – information reasonably accessible to the applicant by other means.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

